OWG Report to ROS
6-16-05

The OWG met on May 18th, 2005. The following OGRRs are pending at the OGRTF:
1.
154OGRR -Generator Protection Requirements - A special meeting of Market Participants at the OGRTF has been scheduled for June 21st. This meeting is to begin to resolve any issues that are outstanding as it may relate to this OGRR.

2.
163OGRR   (State Estimator Requirements) OWG recommends approval as amended by OGRTF, TXU and ERCOT. This is a consensus amended OGRR.
3.
165OGRR-Update Unit Telemetry Requirement- This OGRR is on hold pending passage of PRR590.

4.
166OGRR (Double Circuit Contingencies) OWG recommends approval of OGRR166 as submitted, and agrees that parts of this OGRR may not be immediately implementable.  OWG requests a market cost-benefit analysis be performed by WMS to be used in determining whether approval of this OGRR is appropriate.
5.
167OGRR-LaaR Underfrequency Relay Interruption Time- OWG recommends approval of OGRR167 as submitted. DWG may need to evaluate data changes in their studies. 

6. The Black Start Task Force met on March 25th.  PRS remanded PRR584 back to the BSTF for additional clarification and comments. The PRS would like more information on items identified by PRS that have potential impact to Market Participants referencing the Annual Process and how it is to be implemented during the RFP period.

7. The OTF is in the process of developing the draft Fall Storm Drill scenario. Currently, the Fall Storm Drill is schedule for November 9, 2005. OTF (Jerry Willms) advised that ERCOT Outage Scheduling may now accommodate “opportunity outages” involving Generators with Transmission Outages. OWG requested that Ralph Posten  attend the next meeting discuss the new language.
8. James Hinson reported that as of May 2nd six shifts are now in place in system operations. Training Program has been established to allow one shift per week to participate in some type of structured training class, given system conditions. Operator Training Simulator (OTS) Project is under way with RFP being developed. Construction anticipated to be completed in the Summer of 2006. Concerns were raised by system operations on the shortage of RRS when units awarded in the Day Ahead Market are OOM’d down in the Real-Time Market. [Protocol 6.6.4 Obligations to Honor Ancillary Services Commitments The Ancillary Service Obligations from the schedule submitted prior to the close of the Adjustment Period are binding commitments of the QSE to ERCOT.  If ERCOT issues Resource-specific OOME or Resource-specific Balancing Energy Dispatch Instructions to a QSE that causes the QSE to be unable to Supply its Ancillary Service Obligation(s), the ERCOT shall issue a verbal Dispatch Instruction that: (1)  Relieves that QSE from having to provide the specific Ancillary Service(s) for specific intervals and the reason or, (2)  Retracts the Dispatch given to the QSE so that the QSE may come back into compliance with their Ancillary Service Obligation(s).] Alternatives discussed to relieve this situation were as follows: Open a second Ancillary Services Market intraday per the Protocols, operate outside the n-1 criteria, or issue daily EECP Events during the shortage periods. No resolution to this concern was adopted by OWG members at this meeting.
9. The next OWG meeting will be June 22nd at the Taylor Facility.
